

Stefan Moser Head of Unit DG ENER - C.4. European Commission Rue Demot 24 1040 Brussels Belgium

Brussels, 24 March 2021

Subject: Withdrawal of OKI Europe Limited from Imaging Equipment Voluntary Agreement

Dear Mr. Moser,

We are writing to inform you that **OKI Europe Limited** has withdrawn from the Imaging Equipment Voluntary Agreement effective 31 December 2020. The reason behind this decision is that OKI's current product range will not allow it to meet the energy consumption Tier 1 requirements for TEC products of (currently) 75%, due to be introduced in the latest draft version of the Voluntary Agreement.

They have however been asked to submit their data for the compliance report covering the period from 1 January 2020 to 31 December 2020.

As far as the assessment of the market share for hardware is concerned, the Signatories to the Voluntary Agreement stand ready to commission a study should the Voluntary agreement be endorsed.

We will inform the Steering Committee in a couple of days.

Do not he sitate to come back to us should you have any questions on this.

Kind regards,

Feriel Saouli Secretary General

CC: lérôme Lebour

Jérôme Lebouc, DG ENER Niels Ladefoged, DG ENER

1